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Monica Roque

Subject: RE: PUBLIC COMMENT 10/1/20

 
From: Lupita Torres    
Sent: Thursday, October 1, 2020 6:58 PM 
To: DJUSD Board of Education <boe@djusd.net> 
Subject: PUBLIC COMMENT 10/1/20 

 
Please read this public comment instead please, disregard the previous email. Thank you.  
______________________________________________ 
 
Hi, 
My name is Lupita Torres and I am a concerned parent.  These meetings are inaccessible to unduplicated 
students and parents of unduplicated students.  This is almost unethical.  The program you use to stream the 
video, Granicus, does not work on my computer.  I do not have cable TV at home.  Most families that are low-
income cannot afford cable.  Please use Zoom to conduct your meetings, similar to what other districts, cities, 
and counties are using so that parents can have the ability to make live public comments please.   
 
I do appreciate greatly that you all have incorporated the use of texting for some families who may not have 
connectivity or access to emails, including English learners.  I would like to thank the board for considering 
Ethnic Studies, and working with the Native families to bring the much needed Title 6 Grant for the Native 
Youth in Davis.  Thank you! 
 
I would like to ask that the board consider re-opening the Resource Center at MME, and providing technical 
supportive services on site for all district families that may need in-person assistance with chrome books or any 
other form of technical support.  This would greatly benefit not only unduplicated students, but other families 
that are not able to access the district office during the pandemic.   
 
On another note, I noticed that there were no complaints from any of the school districts according to the 
Williams Uniforms Complaints.  If the district would be so kind as to let the public and the parents in DJUSD 
know how to make formal complaints: where to obtain the forms and where the forms can be sent, we would 
really appreciate.  Thank  you very much and have a good night... 
 
Sincerely, 
Lupita 
 
_____________________________________ 
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